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October 23, 1991 IN REPLY REFER TO: 8250
Plantrak No. DC-89

Mr. William N. Lane, Director
Environmental Resources Planning

Dane County Regional Planning Commission
City-County Building, Room 523

Madison, WI 53709

Dear Mr. Lane:

The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources hereby approves the
amendment to the Dane County Water Quality Management Plan
submitted by the Dane County Regional Planning Commission. This
amendment, initiated by the Village of McFarland, adds 157 acres
to the Central Urban Service Area for residential and
recreational development. The added area consists of 124 acres
of vacant developable land, 21 acres of environmental corridors,
and 12 acres existing residential and railroad right-of-way
development. The added area is located in three separate
parcels, (Marsh 38 acres; Smith 39 acres; Urso 80 acres) Village
of McFarland, Dane County.

Please note that approval of this revision does not constitute
approval of a sewer extension pursuant to Chapter NR 110,
Wisconsin Administrative Code. Such sewer extension must be
separately approved after review of a submittal by the Designated
Management Agency. ‘

If any person is aggrieved by this approval, that person has the
right to appeal the decision. Wisconsin Statutes and
Administrative Code establish time periods within which requests
to review Department decisions must be filed. For judicial
review of a decision pursuant to s. 227.52 and 227.53, Stats., a
petition for review must be filed within 30 days after service of
the decision. The respondent in an action for judicial review is
the Department of Natural Resources. This notice is provided
pursuant to s. 227.48(2), Stats.

Thank you for your work in preparing this revision. We look




forward to cooperating with you in the implementation of the plan
recommendations.
Ut

Sincerely,
/'.(L /o—r /Mu( {

Lyman F. Wible, Administrator
Division for Environmental Quality

dec89

cc: Doris Hanson - Village President, McFarland
Wendy Schumacher - U. S. EPA, Region V
Bruce Baker - WR/2
Steve Fix - SD/Madison
Mary Jo Kopecky - WW/2



